Mayor Alice Ruby

Manager Gregg Brelsford



Dillingham City Council
Chris Napoli
Bill Rodawalt
Aksel Buholm
Curt Armstrong
Andy Anderson
Gregg Marxmiller

MEMORANDUM

Date:

January 25, 2021

To:

Gregg Brelsford, City Manager

From:

Ida Noonkesser, Director @w

Subject:

Monthly Report

During the month of September, the Senior Center served 671 home delivered meals to 43 individuals, gave 450 assisted rides to 28 individuals.

The Senior Center continues to serve our elders in their homes for safety. Our Meals on Wheels program has continued through the pandemic. We are very careful to follow all safety and health protocols to be sure our elders are receiving our lunch meals in the safest way possible.

We have not had any public activities inside the Center this past two months as case counts rose in the Dillingham area. We are still working on ways to make it safe enough to reopen slowly to the public, while protecting our elders. One of our upcoming projects is to work on updating our visitor policies to increase safety.

We have been helping BBNA (ADRC) with preparing packaged food boxes for elders in our surrounding villages. We also helped out with preparing and wrapping gifts during the holidays.

We purchased two new couches and a recliner from L&M with money from a grant BBEDC provided to the Center. Blanche at L&M was wonderful to work with. She provided the furniture at special discounted pricing as a donation to our elders. We feel lucky to have such generous local partners in serving our elders.

We are working to sanitize the entire Center to keep the risk of COVID-19 infection as small as possible.